## Report for September of the Heighington Aycliffe Group (HAG)

The 3<sup>rd</sup> clean-up of the Heighington Station Goods Yard was completed on 21<sup>st</sup> September, and it is looking good. I am always amazed at how many people turn up (probably 20 but John will know) and all eager to work hard and make a difference. Heighington Station is obviously meaningful to many people. My article on the pub sign was front page of the Newton News and a post to Facebook attracted many likes and comments. On behalf of the Save Heighington Station fund, I have also received 2 donations this week.

I attended a Darlington Rotary Club meeting in the Dolphin Centre on Friday 27<sup>th</sup> to hear a talk from Jill Read, Comms and Stakeholder Manager, S&DR200. Nothing new but Rotary are keen to do something for the festival, just not sure what.

The talk, walk and afternoon tea on Saturday 28<sup>th</sup> was a great event. Trevor and I thoroughly enjoyed the day and thanks to John Raw (walk) and George Alderslade and family, for the tea and celebration cake.

Margaret and Trevor Fenwick